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TOPIC -----------------------------------------------------------

I downloaded Victoria High Quality and Victoria Small voices from the web,
unstuffed the files, put them in the Voice Folder in the Extensions Folder, and
restarted my computer. The Speech control panel Voice Menu does not list these
two files, yet they are in the correct location. I'm using a Power Macintosh
9500 with Mac OS 7.6 and Speech 1.5. Why is this happening?

DISCUSSION ------------------------------------------------------

The solution to the Speech voices issue can be understood with some explanation.
There are three different types of voices that can be in the Voices folder and
three corresponding synthesizers -- each synthesizer works with a different
voice type. The three synthesizers, MacinTalk 2, MacinTalk 3, and MacinTalk Pro,
all work through the Speech Manager.

For a voice to be supported or active, the corresponding synthesizer needs to be
installed in the Extensions folder for that voice type. The voices available at
the Web site, Agnes, Bruce and Victoria, are MacinTalk Pro voices and require
the MacinTalk Pro synthesizer to be present. The icons of the speech
synthesizers and matching voices have a small character (2, 3, or P) in the
lower right corner of the icon to designate their type. This supplies a visual
aid in identifying the matching voice and synthesizer types. If the voice file
has a generic document icon, then the corresponding synthesizer is not present
on the disk.

You can run the Mac OS 7.6 installer and custom install just the MacinTalk Pro
synthesizer from the English Text-to-Speech 1.5 install package. The base Mac OS
7.6 installation does not add MacinTalk Pro voices, but the Text-to-Speech
installer will when appropriate. You can do this by either running the top level
"Install Mac OS" application, and choosing customize for just the English
Text-to-Speech package, or by opening the English Text-to-Speech folder of the
Software Installers folder and running just that one installer.

For additional information search for Tech Info Library article, "Mac OS 7.6:
About English Text-to-Speech Read Me."

This article was published in the 26 February 1997 "Information Alley."

Tech Info Library



Copyright 1997, Apple Computer, Inc.

Keywords:  sys76,ksts,kalley

==================================================================

This information is from the Apple Technical Information Library.

ArticleID: TECHINFO-0021024

19970227 08:10:35.00

21024Tech Info Library Article Number:


